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Stan Stefanski General Chair called the Allegheny Mountain Swimming House of Delegates (HoD) to order at 7:50 pm.

A moment of silence to recognize the sudden death of Tommy Bird a 2006 Graduate of University of Pittsburgh. He was also an AMS swimmer for several years from West Virginia.
We will be emailing the criteria to honor volunteers who have served on the National BOD, National Committee Chairs, or committee members, USAS Convention Reps, Zone leadership or LSC BOD.  Please email Stan if you are eligible for the pin by 8/1.  Please look for a detailed email soon to follow.   

Diversity Summit to be held October 26-28th Colorado Springs.

The AMS Senior Vic-Chair, Todd Clark, has resigned from the position due to the addition to his family.   Todd will still serve as the LC Zone Team Head Coach.  Stan has appointed Pete Barry as the interim senior vice Chair for this summer.  

Review Committee Replacements, AdminVC and Senior VC replacements- asked the Nominating Committee to reconvene and recruit people willing to fill these positions.  The ballot should be proposed at the September HoD, with an open election at the November HoD.
Thank you to all the volunteers for the 2007 Senior Circuit Meet.  The financial information is still pending and any profit made from the meet will be donated to "Eric Namesnick Memorial Fund.
Ed Shupsky Scholarship.  Framed copies of the resolution have been sent to Dee and Hosea.
Secretary Marian Bindas

Minutes from the May 2007 HoD minutes have been posted on the AMS website.  The following corrections are noted.

1. Under Attendance – Attendance is misspelled.  Anne Kisak  SAAC. Chet Dudzinski  USSC names are misspelled.
2. Under General Chair –name Scott Wilshire misspelled.
Donna Beyerl moved and Laura Hartman seconded a motion to approve the May 07 minutes as corrected.  Motion carried. 

Treasurer Diane Connor 
The zone savings of $772.00 noted at the last HoD meeting was in error.  It was found that the SC Zone coaches were not paid.  Dan Smith was notified of the shortage and asked to consider this new fact in his budgeting of the LC Zone trip. Therefore after payment there was a $2000.00 overspend for SC Zones.  

Diane reported the June financial reports have been posted to the web. Mike Ginsberg moved and Don Wagner 2nd the motion to approve the reports, motion carried.

The payment of $50.00 has been sent to the University of Pittsburgh for the use of this room for this HoD meeting. 

AdminChair Mike Ginsberg 

USA Swimming Convention arrangements have been made. 

Permanent Office Position proposal has been posted on the AMS web for review.  Mike reviewed the task force process and highlighted the facts that this position is not to take away any policy making from the various committees but rather to take away the tedious administrative tasks.  

Mike Ginsberg moved and Don Wagner 2nd the motion to approve the Permanent Office Position as outlined on the AMS website 
Open Discussion-
The proposal submitted by the task force would fund the position by a “splash” fee of $.50 per entry.  Comments from the House suggested funding by a per meet fee or an additional AMS registration fee.  Because AMS has a surplus reserve, the motion was amended to delete the funding proposal and to send that issue alone back to the task force for further consideration and recommendation with current funding for the position to come from the reserve, not to exceed one year of funding and  preferably less than six months.  

Further discussion concerned the inclusion of registration duties in the permanent office position.  Task force members Diane Connor and Jerry Schaefer stated that out of the 34 LSC who have a Permanent Office Position, 30 LSC’s have registration tied into this position.  The suggestion was made by Bob Rinsma to amend the motion to retain the Registration Chair position but have it be an unpaid, policy-making position.  That amendment was accepted by the maker and seconder of the motion. Several delegates expressed concerns about including registration because of the timing of registration being close to the commencement of the permanent office position.   Jerry Schafer explained the bulk of registration starts in late October   and is the heaviest around Thanksgiving.  Jamy Pfister stated that all the registration cards now bear her name.  Mike explained that as the Registration Chair her name could stay on the cards since she will remain the Registration Chair with the motion amended to not eliminate the registration chair position.  Mike further explained that Jamy would need to know the fines and any other issues pertinent to registration. All committees will continue to function as they did before with the exception of the data entry function of the Registrar.  

Amendments to the motion as accepted by Mike Ginsberg and 2nd by Don Wagner
1. The Registration Chair will be an unpaid position.

2. No funding up to the first of the year and the HoD will look into ways to appropriately fund.  

Unanimous vote passed to approve the Permanent Office Position with the stated amendments.   A final description of the position, as approved, is attached to these minutes.  

All interested candidates should send letters to Mike Ginsberg by August 6, 2007 via email.  The position will be posted on the AMS website.
Age Group Pete Barry

LC Zone information finalized.  2 coaches have been replaced.  Dan Smith is the LC Zone Coordinator. Stan requests a roster of the swimmers to be given to the General Chair and Age Group Chair prior to zone team traveling.

Tom Donati discussed Developmental Camp to be held September 16, 2007.  Trees Hall, 50 swimmers can attend.  Cost $20.00/swimmer.  
Altitude Camp October 17-21, 2007. Tom reports he has received approval from Colorado Springs that we can send a total of 24 people to this camp.   The Wet Tech Committee would like to send 10 girl swimmers and10 boy swimmers along with 4 coaches.   The cost is broken down to $450.00 for flight, $160.00 for lodging, $10.00 processing fee and $10.00 film making fee.  The coaches get to stay for free at the camp however the flights need to be paid for. 

Don Wagner moved AMS will commit to the Colorado Springs Altitude Camp for 2 years and to pay for the airfare for 2 years up to $8000.00. Dave Buerger 2nd the motion. 
Discussion.

Increase funding along with swimmer selection criteria.  Swimmer selection  will be made by Wet Tech based on criteria- explained by John Lynch  a comparison of top times in each swimmer’s best event (excluding the 50 free) from January 2006 to the present and the utilization of the USA Swimming Power Point Calculator.  Eligible candidates must be a senior in high school or younger.   Tom Donati further explained that if a swimmer does cancel we can put another swimmer in 24hours prior to departure.  The swimmer would have to pay for the trip first and would be reimbursed after they return from AMS.  
Delegate from FAST requested an explanation of the difference regarding the camp proposal from last month’s meeting that was turned down.  Explained by Stan and Pete that the Altitude Camp is an AMS sponsored camp.  The camp in Maryland was sponsored by USA swimming, not AMS.  
Amendment to the motion as accepted by Don Wagner and 2nd by Dave Buerger, up to $15,000.00 for the cost of the trip will be paid for by AMS for this year and next year if a trip can be arranged. Unanimous vote to approve the funding for the Colorado Springs Altitude Camp.
Interim Senior Chair Pete Barry 

Caitlyn Malloy is the new AMS Junior Representative.  Caitlyn and Sarah Dunleavy will be attending the USA Swimming Convention.

There will be a SC meet directors meeting to be held at Pine Richland in September.

Scholastic All American can be mailed to Pete Barry 115 Fieldgate Dr, Cranberry Township, PA 16066.

Coaches  Don Wagner 
There are several universities interested in hosting 2008 Senior Circuit Meets. Don is working on this.
Old Business
None

New Business
Chuck Knoles addressed the HoD to explain that TPIT needs assistance in hosting Junior Olympics. Chuck further explained the costs of the pool, custodians’, and administrative fees. Chuck states there is a smaller number of swimmers’ attending Junior Olympics.  It used to be a 3 day meet and now it is a 4 day meet.  It was recently brought to Chuck’s attention by Stan that there is a section in the operating procedures that states that AMS will pay the host of  Long Course Junior Olympics $1100.00 to assist in defraying the costs incurred for this meet.   This was passed approximately 7 years ago.  Chuck states he inadvertently forgot and did not request this money until it was brought to his attention.  Chuck made a request for $2200.00 for payment of 2006 and 2007 LC Junior Olympics. AMS did pay $1100.00 for the 2007 Junior Olympic meet. Chuck made a motion for the HoD to approve a 2006 Junior Olympic payment of $1100.00 to be paid now and will not request any further back payment from the previous 6 years.  Don Wagner 2nd the motion.  Unanimous vote and motion carried to pay TPIT $1100.00 for the 2006 LC Junior Olympics.  Stan also requested the treasurer to make this a line budget item so this does not get overlooked again in the future.
Adjournment 

Mike Ginsberg thanked Stan Stefanski for serving as the General Chair for the last 2 years, Marian Bindas for serving as secretary, and Jerry Schafer serving as the Registrar.  The delegates responded with applause.  

Mike Ginsberg moved to adjourn and Dave Buerger 2nd the motion, all in favor and meeting adjourned at 9:30pm.

Respectfully submitted- Marian Bindas

Allegheny Mountain Swimming

Re:
Permanent Office Staff Position

1. At the HOD Meeting on July 18, 2007, the House approved Allegheny Mountain Swimming’s (AMS) retention of an independent contractor to work on a full- or part-time basis to manage certain administrative tasks of AMS through the creation of a permanent office for AMS.  The AMS permanent office administrator should perform the following tasks (in order of priority or as otherwise directed by the Executive Committee):

· Registration (with registration chair)

· zone team coordination (travel arrangements (hotel, bus, meals), equipment purchases, etc. in coordination with Zone Head Coach and Zone Team Manager)

· times database management (in coordination with Technical Planning Chair and NTV Chair)

· All Star banquet

· meet results (posting, event files)

· preparation of meet structures, meet event files, sanctions, and meet invitations (with Age Group Chair, Age Group Committee, Technical Planning Chair)

· financial matters (check writing, budget preparation—in coordination with Treasurer and budget committee)

· camps (with Age Group Chair)

· communications (with General Chair and Admin Chair)

· club development and outreach

· media

· website administration (with Webmaster)

In addition to the specific tasks identified above, the administrator will be expected to attend meetings of the executive committee, the board of directors, other committees, and House of Delegates.  

Although the administrator will have administrative and clerical responsibility for these various tasks, all elected officers, committee chairs, and committees will still have ultimate responsibility for the tasks within their respective jurisdictions.  

2. The permanent office position will require, on average, 20 hours per week, and will be compensated at the rate of $20,000 per year.  The administrator will be an independent contractor and will be responsible for his or her own health insurance and self-employment taxes.  AMS will provide a computer, printer, phone line, and supplies, but we will expect the administrator to utilize his or her own home as an office.  The Executive Committee will reevaluate the time required to perform the assigned tasks after six months and one year and adjust the hours expectation and compensation accordingly.  The administrator will be supervised by the Administrative Chair, and an annual evaluation will be provided by the General Chair and the Administrative Chair (after soliciting input from those members of the board of directors who have worked with the administrator).

3. Qualifications for the permanent office administrator.  Because of the inclusion of meet structures, meet results, and times database management within the administrator’s areas of responsibility, the task force concluded that applicants should have some experience with USA Swimming, as an athlete, club or AMS officer or committee chair, official, or coach.  Applicants should have strong computer skills and familiarity with word processing, Adobe, and database programs.  

4. The HOD deferred decision on the funding mechanism for the administrative position, having discussed funding based on an increase in the entry fees, a per swimmer per meet fee, or an increase in the AMS portion of the registration fees.  The Executive Committee will bring a funding proposal to the HOD within six months.

5. Applications will be accepted through August 6, 2007, after which the Executive Committee will interview qualified applicants with a goal of having the administrative position commence on September 1, 2007.

